## **Newsletter Update 23 June 2025**

Hi Everyone

I wanted to give you a quick follow-on news update following our review meeting with Roman Crown today.

We have agreed that as a year has almost passed since the lease was signed the Roman Crown can stop honouring residents' discount on drinks with effect from 1st July. Very few residents have been taking this up particularly as drinks are still relatively cheap when prices are compared with other similar businesses

The Senior Citizens' lunch offer, of two courses for £10.00, will continue for now but please do make use of it when you can.

The very smelly car park bins are to be emptied Tuesday 24th June with Rentokil providing specialists to carry out the work. We have agreed to turn both the bin by the Roman Crown door and the one beside the car park into flower beds and have asked 1st Choice to consider doing the same with the bin at their entrance. We don't really see a need for bins in our private car park and think this will provide increased kerb appeal. Hopefully this will discourage future flytipping.

We have also agreed to take part in Stantonbury Parish Council's skip amnesty and a large skip will be available for residents. Stantonbury Parish Council will advise you directly of the the date.

And finally in addition to the events posted on our WhatsApp last Saturday there is a disco this coming Saturday 28th June so hopefully we will see you all strutting your stuff on the dance floor.

Sharon

Chair